Dr. Don Carlos Feete, Medical Arts Building, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Dr. Peetes

I am enclosing a copy of the letter received from John Dewell's father, and my reply to him. I am also sending you a copy of the article I told you I had posted on the bulletin board for the basketball team.

I have just talked to Dr. Canuteson, and Charlie's temperature at 3 o'clock this afternoon is normal, so it looks as if we are winning the battle. Yesterday afternoon it bounded up to 102.8, or something like that, but today is normal.

Dr. Canuteson says the hospital has had more calls come in for Charlie than for any other patient.

We do not plan to use him in any games before February 26 when Oklahoma plays here. We will have to play the Oklahoma Aggies without him, but will be happy to have him back when he is completely well. I talked to Dr. Zimmer last night and he was afraid I had planned to use Charlie before that time.

I will keep you advised, either by phone or letter.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH